
	

URANQUINTY	WATER	TOWER	
UPA	is	awaiting	the	outcome	of	Wagga	City	Council’s	annual	community	

grants	awards,	fingers	crossed	we	are	successful	in	obtaining	funding	to	

erect	road	signage	to	the	water	tower.	

WAGGA	WAGGA	CITY	COUNCIL	
Unfortunately,	we	have	been	unsuccessful	in	obtaining	funding	through	

Council’s	application	to	Crown	Lands	and	also	the	Community	Builders	

grants	on	behalf	of	UPA	to	provide	funds	for	some	Hall	projects,	which	is	

disappointing.	

Dunns	Road	

The	 upgrade	 has	 taken	 over	 thirty	 years	 to	 achieve	 but,	 now	 open,	 is	

proving	extremely	popular	to	access	the	airport	and	eastern	Wagga.		

Uranquinty	Flood	Plain	Management	Plan	

Despite	numerous	requests	we	still	have	no	update	on	the	levee	plan	for	

Uranquinty.	Council	gave	recent	approval	for	the	levee	upgrade	for	North	

Wagga.	As	a	result,	UPA	and	the	Uranquinty	Community	Safety	Group	

have	made	a	submission	to	Wagga	City	Council	requesting	a	community	

meeting	attended	by	representatives	of	Council,	the	consulting	engineers	

and	Riverina	Water.	The	community	needs	to	consider	the	final	flood	

management	plan	and	give	input	to	Coumcil.	It	is	frustrating	that	flood	

management	has	been	under	consideration	since	te	last	major	flood	in	

2012	yet	a	finalised	solution		has	been	hindered	by	lack	of	communication	

between	residents	and	Council.	We	have	provided	Council	with	dates	in	

July	and	August	for	a	meeting	and	when	it	occurs	will	be	publicised.	It	will	

be	your	chance	to	see	the	plans	and	have	your	say.	
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Locals	remember	

former	publican	
In	news	just	to	hand	we	are	

sorry	to	mark	the	death	of	

Ron	Tye	who	with	wife	

Lorraine	had	the	pub	for	14	

years.	See	page	9.	

COMING	EVENTS	
	

	Community	Hall.	
	

Monday	8	July,	10-11.30am	

Screen	printing	(ages	8-16)	$5	

Mary	Kidson	Hall,	Botanic	Gardens;	

bookings	essential.	

The	Uranquinty	Hotel	has	had	a	checkered	recent	past	but	now	it	is	open	again	after	being	

commercially	cleaned	and	two	new	staff	appointed.	Bar	and	ATM	are	running,	food	service	

is	 coming	 very	 soon	 (at	 time	 of	 print).	 Open	 Monday	 and	 Tuesday	 3pm-8pm	 and	

Wednesday-Sunday	12	noon	until	the	last	patron	leaves.	Special	thanks	to	the	owners	of	the	

hotel,	Golden	Crown,	whose	quick	response	and	work	got	the	hotel	up	and	running.	
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Upgrade,	gave	an	in	depth	presentation	on	plans	for	the	levee	

upgrade	for	the	village,	which	was	very	welcome	and	there	

was	a	useful	Q&A	session.	We	will	keep	the	community	

informed	on	developments.	A	further	in-depth	community	

consultation	is	planned	in	the	near	future.	

YARRAGUNDRY	ESTATE	
We	are	pleased	to	report	that	the	block	of	land	within	the	

boundaries	of	Yarragudry,	Best,	Uranquintry	and	King	Streets	

has	seen	some	much-needed	action	on	installing	drainage	

pipes	around	the	block	and	between	the	end	of	King	Street	to	

the	end	of	Baker	Street,	and	under	Baker	Street	and	

Yarragundry	Street	to	the	levee.	

The	developer	has	also	provided	the	following	information	

which	may	be	of	interest:	

The	land	is	owned	by	Fetesi	Pty	Ltd,	Mick	Neason	and	Phil	

Andrea.	The	earthworks	company	hope	to	have	work	

completed	in	about	a	month,	subject	to	the	weather.	The	

subdivision	will	then	be	sent	off	for	registration.	

Anyone	interested	in	purchasing	one	of	the	14	approved	

blocks	can	contact	the	company	and	leave	their	details.	

AustWide	Homes	

Ph:	(02)	6921	7446	E:	awh@austwidehomes.com.au	

W:	www.austwidehomes.com.au	

COMMUNITY	HALL	
Bookings	for	the	hall	are	going	well	and	with	events	including	

dog	 training,	 Children’s	 birthday	 parties,	 family	 celebrations,	

free	 school	 holiday	 activities,	 exercise	 classes,	 yoga	 and	

concerts.	 Please	 go	 to	 our	 website	 at	

uranquinty.com.au/services	to	book	an	event.	

We	were	unsuccessful	with	our	 funding	application	to	Crown	

Lands	 and	 also	 Community	 Builders.	 There	 are	 several	 Hall	

projects	needing	funding.	

GENTLE	EXERCISE	CLASSES	
Murrumbidgee	Local	Health	has	been	running	these	classes	on	

Wednesday	mornings	at	10.00am	followed	by	tea	and	coffee	–	

and	it’s	free!	

GENTLE	YOGA	CLASSES	
Currently	being	trialled	on	Wednesday	evenings.	Regular	

attendances	will	ensure	it	becomes	a	permanent	fixture.		

Details	will	be	released	as	they	come	to	hand.	

CONCERTS	
Local	Riverina	talent	Filthy	Rocks	played	a	community	

fundraiser	concert	on	25	May	at	the	Hall,	bringing	their	
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Deb	Bewick,	President,	Uranquinty	Progress	Assoc	

M:	0427	007	261	E:	uranquinty2652@gmail.com	

W:	www.uranquinty.com.au	

lively	grunge	rock	to	warm	up	a	committed	group	of	live	

music	lovers.	Ryan,	Connor	and	John	are	preparing	to	tour	

NSW	at	the	end	of	this	year,	and	decided	to	give	back	to	

the	community	by	playing	a	series	of	concerts	in	the	

villages	around	Wagga	to	bring	life	to	the	great	public	

facilities	such	as	the	Uranquinty	Hall.	There	was	a	lucky	

door	prize,	and	money	was	raised	for	the	Progress	

Association	thanks	to	the	Uranquinty	Men's	Shed	hosting	

a	BBQ	on	the	night.	The	concert	was	organised	by	Eastern	

Riverina	Arts	with	the	support	of	live	music	tech	and	crew	

from	the	Wagga	Wagga	Civic	Theatre.	Admission	was	free	

to	the	public	thanks	to	Wagga	Wagga	City	Council.	We	

hope	to	see	more	live	music	in	the	hall!	
Riverina	Conservatorium	of	Music	Concert	
This	was	our	third	year	of	hosting	one	of	the	

Conservatorium’s	free	concerts	at	the	Uranquinty	

Community	Hall,	and	it	was	lovely	to	see	the	Hall	almost	

full	to	capacity,	The	Whicklock	Irish	Group	was	terrific	and	

had	everyone	tapping	their	toes	and	enjoying	the	music.	

The	Hall	was	full	to	capacity	with	locals,	school	students,	

regular	concert-goers	from	Wagga	and	some	very	happy	

small	kids	from	The	Rock	in	their	Irish	Dancing	costumes	

having	a	wonderful	time.	A	lovely	way	to	spend	a	very	

chilly	lunchtime	-	but	warm	inside.	

OVAL	
Discussions	with	WWCC	staff	have	been	ongoing	regarding	

the	unauthorised	use	of	the	oval	by	cars	and	horses.		After	

inspection	by	UPA	and	Council	staff,	the	chain	on	the	gate	

to	prevent	car	access	has	been	replaced	and	we	are	

waiting	for	the	installation	of	signs	saying	horses	are	

prohibited	from	using	the	oval.	

TENNIS	CLUB	
The	issue	of	the	toilet	block	next	to	the	Uranquinty	Tennis	

Club	was	again	raised	and	we	are	advised	that	plans	to	

upgrade	the	block	should	be	included	for	this	year.	It	was	

emphasised	that	members	of	the	Tennis	Club	should	be	

involved	in	any	upgrades	and	that	a	disabled	toilet/change	

facility	should	also	be	included.	Planning	is	well	underway	

on	this	project	after	meeting	with	local	reps.	

FUTURE	OF	NEWSLETTER	
This	free	quarterly	publication	has	been	produced	by	

volunteers	for	many	years	to	keep	the	Uranquinty	

community	informed	on	important	issues	such	as	the	

flood	management	plan.	For	a	group	or	club	to	feature	in	

the	newsletter,	contact	us	on	the	number/email	below.	

We	need	your	views	on	how	you	would	like	to	receive	it,	

(e.g.	email,	via	the	website,	the	Facebook	page	or	a	

printed	copy).	Please	tell	us	via	email	or	text	so	we	can	get	

an	idea	of	how	many	copies	to	print	as	many	are	simply	

discarded	at	the	Post	Office.	

	

See	photos	page	3.	
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URANQUINTY	MEN’S	SHED	
	

We	applied	to	WWCC	for	a	15m	extension	

of	land	on	our	northern	boundary	for	

future	facility	development	and	have	been	

informed	that	approval	is	granted.	

We	continue	to	assist	the	Progress	

Association	with	tasks	such	as	installing	

new	name	plate	pavers	at	the	rest	area,	

removing	graffiti	from	the	BBQ	facilities	at	

the	rest	area	and	providing	sausage	sizzles	

when	requested	by	Progress.	
	

We	also	assist	residents	of	Uranquinty	and	

organisations	such	as	the	Preschool,	with	

various	repair	and	restoration	jobs.	

The	sales	of	produce	from	our	gardens	

continue	to	be	well	patronised.	
	

Our	association	with	the	Wagga	Potters	

Club	continues	with	a	Raku	Day	to	be		held	

at	the	Shed	in	August.		This	is	always	a	

very	enjoyable	day	for	both	Clubs.	Some	

of	our	members	have	attended	a	pot	

making	day	but	for	those	who	could	not	

make	it	spare	pots	will	be	available.	

We	welcomed	new	members	to	the	Shed	

but	there	is	still	room	for	many	more.	

We	meet	on	Mondays	and	Thursdays	

between	9.00	am	and	2.00	pm.	
	

Our	monthly	meeting	is	usually	held	on	

the	last	Saturday	of	each	month	

commencing	at	12.00	noon.	Our	meeting	

for	September		will	include	our	AGM,	on	

Saturday	the	23
rd
	September.		All	

welcome.	For	any	enquiries	phone	Brian	

on	6922	9776	or	Ged	on	0477	625	000	or	

Lyle	on	0427	229	899.	

Top:	The	Whicklock	Irish	Group	played	to	a	packed	house	at	the	Hall	in	

the	third	annual	free	Riverina	Conservatorium	of	music	concert.	

Below:	Filthy	Rocks	played	a	free	concert,	sponsored	by	Wagga	

Council.	

URANQUINTY	COMMUNITY	SAFETY	GROUP	
The	Uranquinty	Community	Safety	Group	works	under	the	auspices	of	the	SES.	In	the	event	of	an	emergency,	

we	are	notified	by	the	SES	of	the	nature	of	the	emergency	and	advised	what	action	the	group	is	to	take.	

We	continue	our	close	liaison	with	the	SES,	particularly	in	respect	to	the	current	weather	situation.	

Our	main	focus	is	on	early	warning	and	assisting	those	in	need.	
	

Emergency	equipment	has	been	supplied	by	the	SES	and	is	located	in	a	container	within	the	Men’s	Shed	

grounds.	Sand	for	sandbagging,	should	it	be	required	in	a	rain	event,	is	also	available	at	the	Men’s	Shed.	

We	will	be	maintaining	a	small	supply	of	sandbags	positioned	outside	the	Men’s	Shed	perimeter	next	to	the	

back	entrance	gate	between	the	Men’s	Shed	and	the	Neighbourhood	Centre.	These	are	available	for	emergency	

situations.	Should	a	flooding	event	occur	the	Men’s	Shed	will	of	course	be	opened.	
	

We	have	received	a	grant	to	construct	an	all-weather	shelter	for	filled	sandbags	and	other	equipment	and	

outdoor	lighting	for	the	sandbagging	area.	Electrical	work	will	commence	within	the	next	four	weeks.	The	

remaining	work	will	follow	electrical	installation.	
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ST	PATRICK’S	

URANQUINTY	
	

Weekend	Mass	TImes	Times	of	Mass	at	Our	Lady	of	

Fatima,	Bourke	St	are	5:00pm	Saturday	and	Sunday	

8:30am,	10:30am	and	5:00pm	(Syro-Malabar).	

Sacrament	of	Penance	and	Reconciliation	is	available	

Saturday	mornings	at	Our	Lady	of	Fatima	from	10.30-

1:30am.	
	

Baptisms	Any	families	wishing	to	have	their	children	

baptised	should	contact	Father	Casanova	at	Our	Lady	

of	Fatima	Presbytery.	The	next	preparation	meetings	

are	9:00	am	on	Saturday	13
th
	July,	10

th
	August	and	14

th
	

September.	Contact	the	Parish	Office	for	more	

information..	
	

Sacraments	to	home-bound	or	when	in	Hospital	

Please	notify	priests	(ph.	6925	2111)	when	a	member	

of	your	family	or	a	parishioner	is	in	hospital	or	house-	

bound	and	in	need	of	the	sacraments,	especially	the	

Anointing	of	the	Sick	or	Holy	Communion.	
	

Anointing	Masses	are	held	at	10:30am	on	the	fourth	

Tuesday	of	each	month	in	the	Parish	Hall.	

For	the	latest	parish	information,	consult	the	

parish	website	olof.waggamatters.com,	or	the	

Face	book	page:	OLOF	south	wagga;	you	can	also	

contact	the	parish	office.	
	

The	office	is	open	9am-1pm	Tuesday-Wednesday	

and	10am-2pm	Thursday-Friday.	

NEW	TO	THE	PARISH?	

	

If	you	have	moved	to	our	parish	recently,	

welcome,	and	please	introduce	yourself	to	Fr	

Casanova.	

	

If	you	would	like	to	know	about	groups	and	events	

that	go	on	at	Our	Lady	of	Fatima,	please	ring	the	

Parish	Office	and	they	can	assist	you	-	6925	2111.	

ST	JAMES	UNITING	REALLY	NEEDS	YOUR	

SUPPORT	
	

Due	to	a	long	period	of	closure,	mainly	bought	about	due	to	COVID	and	no	permanent		Minister,	the	NSW	

Uniting	Church	has	put	pressure	on	St	James	to	close	its	doors	permanently.	They	wish	to	sell	the	church	

which	in	the	1960s	the	local	residents	of	this	community	raised	funds	for	and	built,	many	of	the	

original	families	of	the	area	taking	pride	in	establishing	the	church	in	the	community.	

	

The	congregation	of	St	James	has	shown	their	true	grit	to	come	together	again	for	worship	and	great	

fellowship.	It	appears	that	the	Uniting	Church	is	not	supportive	of	our	community	trying	to	have	a	go	and	

we	would	like	to	prove	them	wrong	that	small	communities	do	matter.	

We	would	like	to	invite	you,	a	member	of	this	community,	to	come	join	us	at	our	next	service	on	Sunday	

August	4
th
	at	10.30am.	

	

We	always	have	a	yummy	morning	tea	after	the	service	and	it’s	a	lovely	way	to	get	to	know	the	locals.	

We’d	love	you	to	come	along	and	support	your	local	Church.	

	

St	James	holds	four	services	a	year	with	the	final	one	for	the	year	to	be	our	Christmas	service.	

This	will	be	held	on	the	1
st
	December	at	10.30am.	Please	mark	this	on	your	calendar.	

Best	wishes	and	safe	travelling	for	all	Uranquinty	families	over	the	coming	break!	



	

	

	 JULY	2024	

5	

PAGE	5	

Uranquinty	Pre	School	

News	

This	term	we	have	welcomed	back	Trish	

our	Residential	Artist,	to	engage	the	

children	in	nature	art.		We	began	the	

sessions	by	using	the	beautiful	Autumn	

leaves	we	have	in	our	playground	and	

around	the	community.	

Following	the	National	Simultaneous	

Reading	of	the	book	Bowerbird	Blues,	we	

explored	this	book	a	little	further.		The	

children	drew	their	own	bowerbird	using	

the	techniques	shown	in	the	reading	

video.	

	

We	also	explored	this	book	with	Trish	

creating	our	own	bower	from	paper	and	

pastels	and	filling	in	with	blue	items.		We	

also	had	a	blue	item	hunt	where	the	

children	had	to	find	the	blue	items	in	the	

playground.	

	

Our	new	sensory	room	is	working	well.		

With	the	support	of	Origin	Energy	we	

have	been	able	to	change	the	storeroom	

into	another	learning	and	play	space.		

This	room	includes	sensory	toys	and	

another	two	tables	where	the	children	

can	engage	in	play.	

	

Currently,	we	are	exploring	bugs	and	

creepy	crawlies.		This	follows	the	

children’s	interest	in	the	different	bugs	

we	have	found	in	our	playground.	

	

We	are	presently	doing	our	enrolments	

for	2024	and	have	started	a	waiting	list	

due	to	the	high	number	of	inquiries.		

Please	email	or	phone	the	preschool	if	

you	are	considering	preschool	in	2025.	

	

The	preschool	can	be	contacted	on	6922	

9787	or	email	

uranquintypreschool@gmail.com.	
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Term	2	has	seen	a	lot	of	sporting	and	fun	events.	

Book	Parade	

We	celebrated	our	Book	Parade	to	coincide	with	our	

annual	Book	Fair.	The	children	enjoyed	dressing	up	as	

always.	

Music	

This	term	the	Riverina	Conservatorium	of	Music	has	

supported	our	school	to	access	expert	recorder	and	

ukulele	lessons	from	the	fabulous	Kim	Scriven.	Our	

students	have	made	fast	progress	with	their	instruments.	

Thanks	to	The	Rock	CS	for	the	loan	of	the	ukuleles.	

Sport	

We	had	five	representatives	attend	the	Wagga	PSSA	

Athletics	this	term,	with	four	of	them	going	on	to	the	

Riverina	Carnival	next	term.	Our	students	have	also	

participated	in	netball	and	soccer	knockout	events.	Thanks	

to	Ms	Wild	for	introducing	Hockey	at	school	for	the	senior	

students.	

Public	Speaking	

Our	school	held	it's	annual	Public	Speaking	competition	

and	selected	four	representatives	to	attend	the	Wagga	

Small	School's	competition	at	Tarcutta.	The	girls	all	spoke	

beautifully	and	Maddie	took	out	the	Stage	Three	trophy.	

Wiradjuri	Culture	

Many	 thanks	 to	 Aunty	 Gail	 for	 introducing	 Wiradjuri	

language	and	culture	to	our	school.	She	has	led	us	through	

Reconciliation	 Week	 and	 NAIDOC	 as	 well	 as	 weekly	

cultural	lessons.		
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Uranquinty Power Station Update 

July 2024 

Uranquinty Power Station (UPS) is owned and operated 

by Origin Energy. The station comprises four gas turbines with a total 

generating capacity of 640-megawatts (MW). 
 

Station Update  

 

We’ve been busy on-site ensuring our systems, processes, and equipment effectively handle the increased demand 

over the winter period. 

The UPS team has scheduled minor maintenance activities for two units (GT11 and GT12) in June. This maintenance 

will involve various suppliers, including Siemens, AmpControl, Roddy Engineering, Paul Ryan Electrical, and others. The 

work will include mechanical inspections of the main combustion areas and exhaust of the gas turbines, as well as 

electrical maintenance activities such as switchboard inspections and HV protection tests. 

 

Ongoing improvement projects at the power station are crucial for maintaining reliability and safe operation. Some of 

the more notable initiatives include reusing the storm water to minimise the consumption of potable water and the 

upgrade of the pressure regulators in the gas yard. These initiatives will help to maximise the efficiency of the power 

station.   

 

Uranquinty Power Station will continue operating during peak hours in the morning and afternoon, to support delivery 

of reliable electricity to the grid. 

 

Harold Villalba Tapia - Plant Manager 

Uranquinty Power Station 
 

 

Community Investment 
 

How Origin supports our local community 

Origin and Uranquinty Power Station are proud to continue our support for the Uranquinty and surrounding 

communities through our Community Investment initiatives. Over the past financial year, the following organisations 

have been recipients of our support.  

 

• Quinty Anzac Day 

• Quinty Men’s Shed 

• Quinty Preschool 

• Quinty/Wagga Autism Group 

• Uranquinty Evening Country 

Women’s Association 

• Uranquinty Neighbourhood 

Centre  

• Uranquinty Progress 

Association 

• Uranquinty Public School 

• Uranquinty Rural Fire Brigade 

• Uranquinty Tennis Club 

• Wagga NAIDOC 

• Whiterock Meals on Wheels 

and 

• Printing of the Uranquinty 

Quarterly Newsletter 

 

We are committed to investing in our community and look forward to continuing these partnerships. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns about UPS and our operations please reach out to Catherine Beaumont, our 

Community Relations Officer, at catherine.beaumont@originenergy.com.au or 0460 007 604. We’d also love to hear 

from you about any upcoming events or activities where Origin could lend a hand. Catherine is eager to discuss your 

ideas and share more details about our community partnerships and sponsorships program.  



	

	

8	

JULY	2024	
	

	

PAGE	8	

A	Tribute	to	the	Life	of	Ronald	Parkin	

Ronald	Ernest	Parkin,	 affectionately	 known	as	Ron,	Ronnie,	Parky,	Tractor	Pop,	

and	Dad,	 lived	a	 life	 full	of	 love,	hard	work,	 and	dedication.	Born	 in	1953,	Ron	

was	the	youngest	of	four	children,	growing	up	with	his	parents	and	siblings	Eric,	

Frances,	and	Ray	at	Cartwrights	Hill.	His	early	education	at	North	Wagga	Public	

School	and	Wagga	High	School	 laid	the	foundation	 for	a	 life	rich	 in	 community	

and	craftsmanship.	

A	 Humble	 Beginning	 Ron	 often	 reminisced	 about	 his	 simple	 and	 joyful	

childhood,	 where	 his	 trusty	 horse,	 Silver,	 was	 a	 constant	 companion.	 After	

finishing	 school,	 Ron	 embarked	 on	 a	 career	 in	 carpentry,	 securing	 an	

apprenticeship	with	the	Public	Works.	His	work	took	him	to	various	schools	and	

police	stations,	honing	his	skills	and	deepening	his	love	for	the	trade.	

Building	 a	 Legacy	Ron’s	 commitment	 to	his	 craft	was	evident	when	he	earned	

his	Clerk	 of	Works	and	 builder’s	 license	 after	 three	years	of	night	 classes.	 This	

achievement	 marked	 the	 beginning	 of	 a	 successful	 partnership,	 forming	 the	

renowned	 duo	 Little	 and	 Parkin.	 In	 1974,	 Ron	 and	 his	 wife	 Cheryl	 settled	 in	

Uranquinty,	where	he	built	the	first	brick	veneer	home	in	our	town,	a	testament	

to	Ron's	skill	and	vision.	

A	Life	of	Hard	Work	and	Love	Ron	was	a	dedicated	family	man,	proud	father	to	

his	 children,	 Renée	 and	 Brad.	 His	work	 ethic	was	 unparalleled,	 as	 he	 tirelessly	

provided	for	his	family	while	still	making	time	for	adventures	and	holidays.	Trips	

to	 Sussex	 Inlet,	 Blowering	 Dam,	 and	 Goobagandra	 were	 filled	 with	 fishing,	

camping,	and	family	fun.	

A	Passion	for	Music	and	Machinery	Ron’s	love	for	Slim	Dusty	and	country	music	

was	 a	 defining	 feature	 of	 his	 life.	 He	 passed	 this	 passion	 on	 to	 his	 children,	

attending	 concerts	 and	 sharing	 stories	 behind	 the	 songs.	 His	 admiration	

extended	 to	 his	 love	 for	 Nissans	 and	 Kubota	 machinery,	 symbols	 of	 his	

hardworking	and	practical	nature.	

A	Businessman	at	Heart	Little	and	Parkin	was	a	successful	partnership,	with	Ron	

and	Mick	building	many	homes	 in	our	 little	town.	After	this,	Ron	ventured	 into	

the	 shed,	 roller	door,	 insulation,	and	 slashing	business,	 founding	A-line	Garage	

Doors.	His	dedication	to	quality	workmanship	and	his	‘good	bloke’	nature	earned	

him	 respect	 in	 the	 community.	Ron	was	a	member	of	many	of	our	 community	

organisations,	even	playing	a	few	games	for	the	‘Quinty	Rosella’s	in	his	time	and	

he	was	 always	willing	 to	 help	 anyone	who	 needed	 it.	 Even	 in	 his	 leisure	 time,	

Ron	found	ways	to	be	productive,	working	on	his	farm	and	giving	a	mate	a	hand.	

Cherished	 Memories	 Ron’s	 later	 years	 were	 filled	 with	

moments	 of	 joy	 and	 learning	 with	 his	 children	 and	

grandchildren.	 He	 was	 a	 pillar	 of	 support,	 teaching	

practical	skills	and	life	lessons.	He	loved	weekends	spent	

on	his	hobby	farm	with	his	dog	and	sheep.	His	sense	of	

humour	and	love	for	family	and	friends,	whether	around	

a	 fire	 in	 the	 shed	 or	 paddock,	 or	 at	 the	 kitchen	 table,	

created	lasting	memories	for	all	who	knew	him.	

A	 Lasting	 Legacy	Ron’s	legacy	is	one	of	hard	work,	 love,	

and	 dedication.	 He	 leaves	 behind	 a	 family	 deeply	

touched	by	his	kindness	and	wisdom.	As	his	children	and	

grandchildren	 continue	 to	 grow,	 they	 carry	 with	 them	

the	values	and	 lessons	Ron	 imparted	and	 lived	by:	hard	

work,	 kindness,	 and	 unwavering	 love.	 His	 presence	

remains	 in	the	hearts	of	those	he	touched,	a	 testament	

to	a	life	well	lived.	

Alison	Taylor	

Our	thoughts	are	with	the	family	and	

friends	of	Alison	Taylor	who	recently	

passed	away	after	a	long	battle	with	

illness.	Born	in	Junee,	she	was	the	

daughter	of	Keith	and	Mavis	Taylor	who	

came	to	live	in	Uranquinty	in	1984.	She	

had	3	sisters	Kerryn,	Brenda	and	Jill.	

Alison	moved	to	Sydney	where	she	

became	a	computer	processor	in	the	ANZ	

bank.	She	then	moved	to	Queensland	

and	worked	in	catering,	later	following	

her	career	to	Perth.	

When	her	mother	moved	into	care,	

Alsison	returned	to	Uranquinty	to	care	

for	her	father.	

Alison	was	the	mother	of	3	sons	an	

grandmother	5.	She	spent	her	later	life	

enjoying	her	love	of	quilting	and	craft.	

A	memorial	send-off	picnic	will	be		held	

at	the	Illabo	cemetery	on	21	September	

at	11am.	All	welcome.	
Valerie	Kitto	and	Shirley	Dewar	

Our	sister,	Valerie	Kitto,	lived	at	58	

Morgan	Street	from	2002	until	she	sadly	

passed	away	in	2021.	Valerie	was	a	

midwife	at	Wagga	Wagga	Base	hospital.	

Our	sister,	Shirley	Dewar,	lived	next	door	

to	Val	from	2016,	until	it	became	obvious	

she	was	no	longer	safe	living	on	her	own	

and	such	a	distance	from	the	rest	of	the	

family.	

Both	our	sisters	enjoyed	living	in	this	

small	close-knit	community	and	were 
the	recipients	of	help	and	kindness	over	

the	years.	

It	is	important	to	us	that	we	

acknowledge	this	generosity	of	spirit	for	

our	sister,	Shirley.	
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Uranquinty	residents	have	been	

saddened	to	learn	of	the	recent	passing	

of	one	of	their	past	publicans.

Ron,	Lorraine	and	their	children	Brae	

and	Kabel	moved	to	Uranquinty	in	June	

1997	and	took	over	the	Hotel.	

Ron	and	Lorraine	were	involved	in	

many	of	the	village	groups	and	ran	a	

very	friendly	and	welcoming	hotel	until	

2011.	

Ron	had	been	a	truck	driver	and	in	his	

youth	a	champion	boxer,	winning	the	

Golden	Glove.	

After	retirement	the	family	lived	in	

Pearson	Street	for	some	years	before	

moving	out	to	Settlers	Village.	

Our	thoughts	are	with	Lorraine	Brae,	

Kabel,	and	family.

Left:	Barry	Huxley’s	forebears,	Pauline	and	Martin	Pumpa	with	son	Bill.	Uranquinty,	early	

1900s.	Pauline	was	the	midwife	in	Uranquinty.	

Below:	Olive,	Barry’s	grandmother,	centre,	was	also	well	known	especially	for	the	day	one	

of	the	air	force	training	base’s	Winjeels	crashed	into	her	yard	after	narrowly	missing	the	

silos	 and	hotel	 in	 1956.	 (Pilot	 had	already	bailed	 out	 and	 the	only	 casualty	was	Olive’s	

chook	house).		
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Are	you	a	working	Mum?	

Does	your	child	need	to	socialise	

with	children	of	their	own	age?	
Outside	School	Hours	Care	and	

Vacation	Care,	courtesy	of	Live	

Better,	is	a	great	place	to	start!	And	

it’s	free!	

HOTEL	SOCIAL	CLUB	
Thank	 You	 for	 Your	 Incredible	 Support!	

Get	ready	for	a	fun-filled	night	of	tenpin	bowling!	
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Phone	6922	9659	

QUINTY	SERVO	&	POST	OFFICE	
	

We	are	now	preparing	hot	food	on	weekday	mornings.	

Bacon	and	egg	rolls	etc	are	in	the	bain-marie	from	6.30am.	

Check	out	the	monthly	specials	in	store.	

We	also	stock	bags	of	firewood,	ice,	swap	and	go	gas	bottles	

and	soda	stream	bottles	and	motor	oils.	

Post	Office	services	include	bill	payments	and	banking	

services	(withdraw	and	deposit).	

We	have	plenty	of	Post	Office	Boxes	available	to	rent.	

Store	opening	hours	

Monday-Friday	5.30	am-8.00	pm	

Saturday	6.30am-8.00	pm	

Sunday	7.00	am-8.00	pm	

PAGE	11	
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Ampol	General	Store	 	 	 							6922	9659	
Dr	Joe	McGirr	MP	 	 	 							6921	1622	
Gregadoo	Waste	Management	Centre,	133	
Ashfords	Rd,	Gregadoo	Open	7	days,	7–	4.30	 	

Mental	Health	Line	 	 	 1800	011	511	
Michael	McCormack	MP	 	 			6921	4600	
NSW	Service	Centre	 	 	 									13	77	88	
NSW	State	Emergency	Services	 	 									13	25	00	
Essential	Energy	Power	Outages		 									13	20	80	
Police	 	 	 	 												131	444	or	000	
St	Cuthbert’s	Anglican	Church	 													0427	198	5133	
St	Patrick’s	Catholic	Church	Uranquinty	 						6925	2111	
Telstra			 	 	 	 										13	22	00	
Uranquinty	Community	Hall	

					uranquinty.co.au/business-directory	
	 				uranquinty2652@gmail.com	

Uranquinty	Evening	CWA	 	 		0428	629	738	
Uranquinty	Hotel		 	 	 		0488	079	159	
Uranquinty	Hotel	Social	Club	
	 	 	 Adam	Skipworth	0428	731	536	

Uranquinty	Neighbourhood	Centre	 		0437	775	390	
Uranquinty	Preschool	 	 	 							6922	9787
	 uranquintypreschool@gmail.com	
Uranquinty	Progress	Association	
	 uranquinty2652@gmail.com	
																	Facebook:	Uranquinty	Residents	Noticeboard	
Uranquinty	Public	School	 	 								6922	9619
	 Cathy.Crick@det.nsw.edu.au	

Uranquinty	Tip	(Rural	Transfer	Station),	
180	Connorton	Street			Opening	Times		Wed	
	8.00-11.45am;	Sunday	1.00-4.45pm	

Wagga	Nursery	 	 	 	 							6931	2600	
Wagga	GP	After	Hours	Service	 	 						6931	0900	
Wagga	Veterinary	Hospital	 	 						6926	0900	
Wagga	Wagga	Base	Hospital	 	 						5943	1000	

WIRES	 	 	 	 	 	1300	094	737	

JUSTICES	OF	THE	PEACE	
Michelle	Wilcox		 	 	 		0414	399	961	
LOCAL	BUSINESSES	

Pheonix	Ag	Detailing	Co		 	 0414	651	1162	
												E:	pheonixagmobile@gmail.com	

Rachel’s	Pet	Services	 	 	 0422	309	885	

COMMUNITY	DIRECTORY	&	USEFUL	CONTACTS	

Anything	to	add?	Email	uranquinty2652@gmail.com	

 	

Reach out to local Ben Willcott 0412 787 045 at Dynamic 
Carpentry and Building Solutions for: 

Decks and pergolas 
Door and window replacement/installs 
Home maintenance and renovations 
Frames, trusses and cladding 
Fix out, fit offs and joinery install. 
Years of experience, obligation free quotes. 


